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Carolina Pine Quilters 
 

Meeting at 
Trinity United Methodist Church 

2724 Whiskey Road, Aiken 
 

June 12, 2023 
7 pm  carolinapinequilters.org 

Chat with the President 
Barb Saporito 

 
Graduation months have arrived. How exciting for the new 
graduates starting a new chapter in their lives. My grandchild is 
graduating from 8th grade May 31. She is looking forward to 
attending High School. I don’t think her mother is looking forward 
to that! 
 
We had a great class with the Pizza Girls. We all made 3 
Kaleidoscope blocks. We learned how the sections were cut 
before we sewed them all together. We each received 8 sections 
to make 1 block. Every block looked different using the same 
material cut into sections. Bring your table runner for show and 
tell. 
 
We had a great turnout at Sit and Sew at Dunagan’s. Kits are 
available at Dunagan’s to make bibs, lab quilts, aprons and 
hygiene bags. Connie will also have kits available at our 
meetings. All items that we sew will be given to a facility for 
distribution to anyone in our community in need of these items. 
Hygiene bags items? Small bottles of shampoo, combs, nail care 
items, toothbrush and toothpaste, soap and anything else one 
may need for personal hygiene. 
 
YARD SALE!!!! 
I have been going through my material, quilt books and patterns 
for our June 12 guild meeting. Arrive anywhere after 6PM and set 
up. We will have 4 long tables and the round tables available for 
our items. We will also have a “Free Items” table. Bring your 
cash, and have everything marked with price and your name. 
10% of your sales will go back to our guild. 
 
At our July 10 guild meeting, we will celebrate Christmas in July! 
Bring Christmas cookies for an extra treat. 
 
Happy Summer!! 
   

Barb 

Program News 
 

June Program – At our June 
meeting we will have our Garage 
Sale.  So ladies, gather up your 
fabric, notions, patterns and other 
sewing related items.  Don’t forget 
to bring cash for shopping! 

 

Diane will have a table at the yard 
sale with items donated by the 
family of a past member.  All money 
from this table will go to the guild 
treasury. 
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June Birthdays 

06/08 Maureen Massey 
06/14 Annmarie Gorensek 
06/26 Nora May  
  
Early July Birthday 
 
07/05 June Yarborough 
07/07 Michele Deschenes 

 

 

 

  

Treasurer’s Report 
Michele Deschenes 

 
No report this month. 

Board Members 
 

President – Barb Saporito 
Vice President – Annmarie Gorensek 
Secretary – Margot Salzman 
Treasurer – Michele Deschenes 
Newsletter Editor – Karen Erickson 
 

Committees 
 

Community Outreach – Connie Bright 
Comfort Quilts – Doris Leidheiser & Diane Miller 
Hospitality – Janet Savage 
Membership – Linda McCloskey 
Quilt Show – Donna Holman 
Webmaster – Adela Dziekanowski 
 

Circle Challenge 2023 
 

Our challenge this year is very 
simple - create a project that 

features circular or curved designs. 
No size requirement. You just have 
to finish the project between now 
and the September guild meeting. 

Voting will be by $1 bills like 
we’ve done previously. Money 

raised will be donated to our quilt 
show fund. Prizes will be awarded 

for 1st, 2nd and 3rd! 
 

 

Because Carolina Pine Quilters is listed on their 
website, Quiltfolk magazine sends us products for 
door prizes and a custom coupon code offering 15% 
off any order.  The current code is GUILD26 and is 
valid through June 30 at https://www.quiltfolk.com/.  
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Next Month’s Meeting – July 10, 2023 

QUILTERS OF SOUTH CAROLINA 

2023 Pieceable Retreat information is posted 
on the QSC website 
www.quiltersofsc.org   Registration opens 
May 21!!  You can go online now to view 
pictures of what classes will be available 
along with descriptions, etc.  The retreat 
dates are: registration Thursday, October 
19th at 5pm- 6pm. Classes begin on Friday 
at 9am with the final class on Sunday. 
Retreat ends at Noon on Sunday, October 
22nd.  There are 1/2 day, one day, two day 
or full weekend classes.  Who wouldn't want 
to spend October at the beach! 

Did you also know QSC is opening the Fall 
Pieceable retreat to non-residents of SC? If 
you have a friend or family member that has 
been wanting to attend the retreat, but wasn’t 
a member of a state guild, they can now 
attend for a small additional fee. Included in 
their payment is a one-year membership in 
QSC. Be sure to let your friends and family 
know. Young quilters 17 and over can also 
attend. The convention center we use has an 
age limit also on youth in a booked room. 
For more information contact Darlene at 
ccmanager@quiltersofsc.org 

2023 Quilt Show and Museum Sales 
Donna Holman 

 
1.  Quilt Show Theme -- This year's quilt show 
will be held October 31 - November 17.  This 
year's theme is using circles so think about 
circles in your pattern, fabric, etc.  More details 
will follow in the coming months.   

2.  Help Wanted -- We have some wonderful 
opportunities on this year's committee.  We 
need someone to type up the brochure from the 
registration forms.  If you're familiar with 
Microsoft Word you can do this.  We already 
have a template so it's just inputting the new 
information.  Also, we need someone to type up 
the information cards.  This is straight forward 
typing with the information from the registration 
forms. Both items are then just emailed to 
Howell Printing and they do the rest.  Linda 
Williamson has offered to help with this but I'd 
like another person to help -- one doing the 
brochure and one doing the cards.  Many hands 
make light work! 

3.  Continue working on those items for the 
museum store. I received more guidance from 
the museum as to what they'd like to receive:    

The following items may be good for the next 
round: aprons, microwave bowls, plastic bag 
holders/dispensers, trivets/hot pads, and 
potholders, all in summery patterns. We have 
found that utilitarian items sell the best, but as 
always are open to suggestions. Beach bags 
and sunglass holders may be a good addition to 
the mix. I believe that the jewelry pouches sold 
well. The carrots and baskets sold out very fast, 
so that is something they’d like to repurchase 
next spring. And, of course, we already have 
requests for the angels at Christmas.  

Keeping the above in mind, I'll be collecting 
items at the June meeting and I'll deliver what I 
have and talk to them about the future 
items.  Thanks for all your help in trying to get 
our quilt show in the black! 


